## University of Aberdeen.



TEL. No. 4060.

DEPARTMENT OF BOTANY,
OLD ABERDEEN, 16th May, 1934.

Professor A. Quintanilha, Instituto Botanico, Universidade de Coimbra, PORTUGAL.

Dear Sir,

I have to acknowledge receipt of "Boletim da Sociedade Broteriana", Vol. VIII (2-Ser), for which I beg you to accept my sincere thanks.

We have no official publication, but I shall add your name to our exchange list and will send you separates of any publications of members of our Staff.

I am,

Yours truly,

IR matthews

